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Principal’s Report  

Due to number of Parent member nominations 
received for the 2018 School Council Elections being 
equal to the number of vacancies, (five) I am pleased to 
announce the following have been elected /re-elected: 
Lara O’Grady ( Emma 2M) 
Lance Voges (Austin 3S) 
Cassandra David-Shields (Evan 4 O) 
Craig Matthews (Imogen 5S) 
Kon Mentis (Jorja 6P/Zoe 4J) 
 

Staff member category: Congratulations to Ms Amy 
Tinetti, Assistant Principal and Ms Claire Piscioneri 6P 
who have been nominated. These staff will join Ms 
Emma Murnane and Mr David Jenkins and I to 
complete the 5 Staff places. 
 

The first meeting for the 2018 School Council will be on 
Monday 26 March following the 2017 Annual Reporting 
Meeting.  
 

With regards to the Annual Reporting Meeting (ARM) it 
will be held at 7pm on the East Site in Rooms 1 & 2 
which are downstairs. A notice to invite parents will be 
distributed on Friday 16 March. At the Annual 
Reporting Meeting, the school will reflect on the 
achievements and successes from Mar 2017 – Mar 
2018 and Staff and School Council provide a 
comprehensive overview. This is a Department of 
Education requirement.  
 

Cooking Teacher 
Amongst many of her diverse roles and talents, Mrs 
Yvonne Balfour has been an amazing cooking teacher 
at GHPS. As you may be aware, she is relocating with 
her family back to her home town in Tasmania at the 
end of term 1.  
 

We have all been extremely appreciative of her being a 
member of our school community for just over 7 years 
and have been very privileged to know her and her 
wonderful family. So it is with very mixed emotions 
that we wish her the most fabulous of times ahead.  
 

It is therefore with much relief and gratitude that I 
announce that Mrs Fiona Davey will be the new 
cooking teacher and we welcome her in taking on this 
highly regarded role in the school. Fiona has already 
made absolutely fantastic contributions to a number of 
events and committees at GHPS and is keenly looking  

 
forward to taking over from Yvonne. Congratulations 
Fiona and thank you very much. 
 

 
 

Next week is Cultural Diversity Week and it is a chance 
to recognise and celebrate the vibrant multicultural 
communities that enrich our state and the huge 
contribution they make to our school. 
 

This year's theme, “Proud to Belong, is a wonderful 
opportunity to highlight some of the exciting ways that 
our school and the Department are celebrating 
diversity and encouraging inclusiveness. 
 

Victorians come from more than 200 countries and 
speak 260 languages. At GHPS we have representation 
of families speaking 21 languages. I am proud of the 
work our school is doing to give all our students and 
families’ access learning alongside students from so 
many countries.  
 

In the second year of DET developing a Cultural 
Diversity Plan, which sets out how we can continue to 
strengthen Victoria as a multicultural community, GHPS 
can feel enormously proud that our school is 
welcoming and inclusive for all. 
  

In addition to this, we will celebrate our Harmony Day 
on Tuesday 20th March with the message that Everyone 
Belongs. The Music Captains Alyssa and Pakhi can look 
forward to opening this event and we encourage all 
students to attend dressed in orange or National dress.  
 

Please return the orange Harmony Day notice which 
was distributed this week so you can watch the 
performance of “Dancing Around the World”.  
 

To further celebrate, GPA is offering a yummy Sushi 
lunch and orders need to be returned by Thursday 16 
March.  



 

End of Term 1 
The Prep to Grade 2 Easter Hat Parade will be on 
Thursday 29 March form 12-1pm in the WW Hall. 
 

Thursday 29 March marks the end of term 1, albeit 
quite short, but extremely productive and busy. The 
students will be dismissed at 2.30pm and school 
resumes on Tuesday 17th April. 
 

Remaining two Curriculum Days: Monday 16 April and 
Monday 16th July 2018. Further information about the 
foci for these days will be distributed to families closer 
to the time.  
Libby Alessi     Principal 
 

 

NOTICES DISTRIBUTED TO 
PARENTS 

1st March            All Families            GPA Social Night 
1st March           All Families         Hot Cross Bun orders 
2nd March    Year 5/6 Students    Lightening Premiership 
5th March          All Students                Sushi Day 
13th March       All Students             Harmony Day 
14th March      Year 2-6 Students        ICAS assessment 
14th March     All Families   Easter Hat Parade and Raffle 
 

 

CALENDAR  
2018 

MARCH  
Thu 15th                       Sporting Schools Program – Tennis 
Mon 19th                    Sporting Schools Program – Cricket 
Tue 20th                               Harmony Day 
Wed 21th                    Sporting Schools Program – Hockey 
Thu 22rd                       Sporting Schools Program – Tennis 
Mon 26th                    Sporting Schools Program – Cricket 
Tue 27th                             School Photos 
Wed 28th                    Sporting Schools Program – Hockey 
Thu 29th                      Sporting Schools Program – Tennis 
Thu 29th                                    Final Day Term 1 
Fri 30th                                        GOOD FRIDAY 
 

 

  

Little Book Worms  
At Glen Huntly Primary School  

3 to 5 year olds  
Tuesday @ 9.00am to 10:00am  

Book on 9571 2933  
 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received 
ŀ Ψ{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪΩ ŀǿŀǊŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ н ǿŜŜƪǎΦ 
Armaan 0F ς being an enthusiastic learner during 
our Phonics lesson. 
Samarth 0F – being a kind and caring friend and 
helping peers use their calming strategies. 
Nyra 0F – for improved participation in class and 
using her manners. 
Dhyana 0F – enthusiasm during our “good morning” 
song. 
Samarth 0F – a positive attitude towards all learning 
tasks. 
Piya 0F – improved concentration and listening skills 
during group discussions. 
Twisha 0N – brilliant neat writing and trying hard to 
stay on the line in our “I am” book. 
Rishikesh 0N – always taking care to present his 
work neatly. 
Jai 0N – quickly settling in at GHPS and making lots 
of new friends. 
Rhea 0N – always being a kind friend and helpful 
classmate. 
Shanaya 0R – always listening respectfully and 
raising her hand to add to our class discussions. 
Krithik 0R – improved behaviour and always trying 
his hardest. 
Shiva 1J – thoughtful contributions to class 
discussions in our Community Inquiry lesson. 
Bindu 1J – using her teamwork skills in our cooking 
class this week. 
Aarya 1J – positive contribution during our class 
discussion on our community. 
Palak 1J – being a kind and welcoming class 
member. 
Vrish 1M – working independently in Monster 
Maths. 
Keya 1M – excellent reading and writing. 
Heer 1M – excellent reading and writing in Book 
Club. 
Atharva 1M – always having a positive attitude and 
contributing to our class discussions. 
Maahir 2E – being super organised. 
Charan 2E – insightful contributions to class 
discussions. 
Senuth 2E – being more confident when asking 
questions. 
Luke 2E ς using excellent vocabulary in his writing. 
Neha 2K – outstanding organisation in the 
classroom. 
Aadhya 2K – outstanding effort with the formation 
of her letters. 
Eddie 2M – pleasing improvement in the neatness 
of his handwriting. 
Jack 2M – a high level of application and finishing 
his work efficiently. 



Athulya 2M – excellent participation and level of 
application during Book Club. 
Emma 2M – enthusiasm, participation and 
achievements in all subject areas. 
Reiko 3F – immersing herself in Maths tasks and 
working independently and accurately to solve 
addition tasks. 
Het 3F – for enthusiastically contributing to class 
discussions about doubles and near doubles in 
Maths. 
Ben 3S – showing empathy and helping a friend in 
need. Also for his excellent cooking skills. 
Nefeli 3S – consistent effort in all areas of the 
curriculum. 
Tarini 4J – sharing the way you remember the 
difference between ‘Greater than’ and ‘Less than’. 
Sethmundi 4J – reading your writing to the class.  
Pari 5S - For settling into our class so easily, working 
hard in each lesson and staying on task. 
 

 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card 

or foster parents are eligible to apply for the 
Education State Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund. 

 
To be eligible for the fund, a parent or legal guardian of 
a student attending a Victorian Primary School MUST 
hold a Pension or Concession Card or Centrelink Health 
Care Card.   

This form is available from the office and must be 
filled out each year. 

For more information, contact the office 
 
 

MCC Junior Hockey Section  
new players wanted 

As part of the broader Melbourne Cricket Club 
community, the MCC Junior Hockey Section gives boys 
and girls between the ages of 4 and 17 the opportunity 
to be part of a fun team orientated sport. 
The MCC Hockey Section is one of the premier hockey 
clubs in Victoria and has a long and proud history, 
boasting 5 Olympians and numerous Australian and 
State representatives. 
Our junior hockey program is designed to cater for kids 
of varying abilities. Our coaching staff includes 
Australian and Victorian representatives, Hockey 
Australia coaching staff, as well as current Premier 
League players. 
We play at Melbourne High School, South Yarra (just 
off Chapel Street). For more information email 
mccjuniorhockey@gmail.com or contact John Hooper 
on 0416 185 005 

DISTRICT SWIMMING    
On Friday the 2nd of March, Carnegie swimming pool 
held the annual Caulfield District Swimming Carnival. 
Glen Huntly P.S took a small squad of 13 strong 
swimmers.  

 
 

All students should feel proud in representing their 
school and competing at a district level, a great 
achievement!  
 

A huge congratulations to Kayla (6A) who finished 
fourth in the 12/13 girls backstroke event, Ronnie (6P) 
who finished fourth in the 12/13 boys butterfly event 
and the 12/13 girls freestyle relay team (Kayla, Swara, 
Emma and Jorja) who finished an impressive fourth 
place.  
 

Another highlight of the day was Jorja (6P), who won 
her 12/13 girls breaststroke event and came 3rd place 
in her freestyle event. 
 

 
 

An amazing moment shared by her fellow team mates 
and a proud mum and dad (and P.E teacher). Jorja will 
be competing in the division swimming carnival on the 
15th of March at GESAC.  
 

A big thank-you to Miss Tinetti and all the parents who 
came to support our school on the day!  
 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/OWA/redir.aspx?C=O6l8U3bYXW444DcC5xYstRkNYsFf2Zr4q6hQDwu87-zhRjnlOYnVCA..&URL=mailto%3amccjuniorhockey%40gmail.com


RIDE 2 SCHOOL 
Friday the 23rdth of March is national Ride2School day, 
which provides both a platform and opportunity to 
encourage students and school communities to walk or 
ride to school for themselves.  
 

National Ride2School day celebrates students making 
healthier lifestyle choices with the support of their 
family and school. Today, physical activity levels are at 
an-all time low, with Australian kids spending up to 16 
hours a day in front of a screen!  
 

So, on the 23th of March, encourage your child/children 
to look for other alternatives to get to school Friday 
morning (if possible and appropriate!) and let’s try to 
make every school morning a Ride2school day.  
 
CAKE RAFFLE 

 
 

This week our cake raffle is this magnificent 2 tier 
green and white Vanilla cake with buttercream 
filling, covered in black and green ganache with 
fondant embellishments, made by Charlotte’s (4J) 
Uncle. 
Ingredients: flavoured essence, white and milk 
chocolate, icing sugar, butter, eggs, self-raising 
agents and flour, green food colouring. 
May contain nuts. 
Contains Gluten and Dairy products. 
Tickets are $1.00 each. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Working Bee Dates 2018 
Term 2: Sunday 6th May 
Term 3: Sunday 5th June 

Term 4: Sunday 28th October 
(Week 3 of each term) 

 
 
 



 



 


